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 NEWSLETTER NO.2 AUTUMN TERM – 17 SEP 2021 
 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS: LOVE, LEARN, GROW, WORSHIP 
 

RECEPTION 
Billy LEARN:  for showing such enthusiasm in all that he does 

Joseph B LOVE:  for being a wonderful helper and role model to his friends 

YEAR 1 
Jemima LEARN:  for excellent Maths work 

Juliette   LOVE:  for being very kind to her friend 

YEAR 2 

Arthur LEARN:  for his fabulous story writing 

Ottilie LEARN:  for her wonderful story writing 

Lucy LEARN:  for her very humorous story writing 

YEAR 3 
Octavia LEARN:  for her excellent work in English this week 

Emily LEARN:  for her excellent contributions to class discussions 

YEAR 4 

Lorenzo 

WORSHIP:  for their excellent contributions to Mass Eloise 

Paddy 

Coco LEARN:  for working extremely hard during all our lessons this week 

YEAR 5 

Art 
LEARN:  for working very hard in Literacy and producing a fantastic scene with 
accurate and realistic dialogue.  

Harry 
GROW:  for making such a positive start to Year 5, working hard and taking an 
active part in lessons.  

Emma LEARN:  for working so hard and writing such a detailed and lively diary entry  

YEAR 6 

Oscar 

LEARN & LOVE:  for being helpful, kind and hardworking    
Lily 

Lettie 

Michael 
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PE  

Laila (Y6) 
For excellent goal keeping in hockey match 

Winnie (Y5) 

Pip (Y4) For excellent passing in hockey 

CONGRATULATIONS:  

• Imogen (Y1) for completing the Wild World Heroes Reading Challenge 

• Millie (Y5) for achieving the Imperial Society of Teachers of Dancing Grade 1 Modern Theatre with 
Distinction as well as the Royal Academy of Dance Grade 2 Ballet with Merit 

• Poppy (Y3) for achieving the Royal Academy of Dance – Primary in Dance with Merit 

• Coco (Y4) for achieving the Royal Academy of Dance Class Award Grade 1 in Ballet 

• Sophia (Y4) for also achieving the Royal Academy of Dance Class Award Grade 1 in Ballet 

• Felicity (Y3) for achieving the Royal Academy of Dance – Primary in Dance with Merit  

• Tabitha (Y1) for making her Rainbow Guide Promise on 6th September and for achieving her Drawing 
badge 

 
ROALD DAHL DAY – Willy Wonker’s Golden Ticket Winners 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

U11/10 HOCKEY v Claremont Wednesday 15th September 2021 
U11 TEAM:  Laila, Mariella (Capt), Lorraine (Capt), Anabel, Lettie, Olivia, Valentina, Bea Bea 
and Liberty 
RESULTS:  Match 1 – 3-3, Match 2 – 0-0 
PLAYERS OF MATCHES:  Lorraine, Olivia and Laila  

U10 TEAM:  Jenna (Capt), Bella (Capt), Emma, Amelie, Millie, Annabelle and Winnie 
RESULTS:  Match 1 – 0-1 Match 2 – 0-2. Congratulation Claremont 
PLAYER OF THE MATCHES:  Amelie 
Special mention to Winnie and Laila who played in goal for the first time and did an amazing job 
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CURRICULUM EVENING 
The Curriculum Evening is being held on Wednesday 22nd September with workshops designed to give parents 
some insight into your child’s learning in school.  A letter has been sent with more details. Please do let us know 
if you are planning to attend, and which workshop/s you would like to attend.  To ensure we keep each other 
safe, could we please ask that anyone attending takes a lateral flow test and that masks are worn while in the 
classrooms and in the hall, when you are not eating and drinking. 
 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
This will be hosted in the hall on the morning of Friday 24th September.  Baked donations from parents, children 
and teachers will be gratefully received to support the coffee morning and can be dropped off at the school from 
pick up on Thursday 23rd September.  
  
GRANDPARENT WEEK 
If any grandparents would like to join us on the week beginning 27th September to read a story to their 
grandchild’s class, talk about what life was like for them growing up, or share something interesting with the 
class, please email Pam in the office: admin@sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk  

 
SNACKS 
A reminder that children from Reception class are encouraged to bring a healthy snack for mid-morning break.  
Chocolate and sweets are not allowed and we have a no nut policy in school, so please do not include these 
in snacks.  Please name all snack containers and water containers so that they can be re-united when 
separated from their owners and if possible, avoid using single use wrapping. If your child is staying on after 
school for a club, please send them with an additional small snack. 
 

DIARY DATES 
These are now updated on the school’s website: https://sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk/calendar  
 

HAIR AND JEWELLERY 
Hair which reaches the shoulder, for both boys and girls, must be tied back completely (not half head).  Pierced 
ears are discouraged at primary school and children are not allowed to wear any type of earrings for PE.  They 
must be able to remove their own earrings before PE (staff are not allowed to assist with this) and ideally 
should not wear earrings to school on PE days.  If you are thinking of getting your child’s ears pierced, perhaps 
this could be done over the summer holidays in order to allow the ears to heal completely. There should be no 
other jewellery apart from a small wristwatch and nail varnish may not be worn. 
 
OPEN MORNINGS 

• Battle Abbey School: Saturday September 18th 2021, 10.00am – 1.00pm.  

• St Gregorys: Wednesday 22nd September, Thursday 23rd September, Tuesday 5th October, Wednesday 6th 
October, Wednesday 20th October, Thursday 21st October at 9.00am, 10.00am and 11.00 am and Thursday 
23rd September 2021 at 4.30pm, 5.30pm and 6.30pm. 

• Mayfield School: Saturday 25 September (this is now fully booked) and Tuesday 9 November from 10am-
12pm, and a virtual Open Morning on Saturday 27 November from 11am-12.00pm. 

• Bethany: 25th September 2021 or 20th October 2021 

• Kent College Pembury Senior School Open Morning on Saturday 2nd October, 9.00am – 12.00pm 
 

WEEK AHEAD DIARY DATES 

WEEK 3  

Monday 20th  School Shop Open 08.30-09.00 
Whole School Liturgy 08.55 

Tuesday 21st    
Wednesday 22nd  Y6 Swimming (2) 08.45 @ Mayfield 

FIXTURES CANCELLED  
Curriculum Evening  18.30 for 19.00  

Thursday 23rd    
Friday 24th  MacMillan Coffee Morning  08.30-09.30 

Awards Assembly 15.00 
Saturday 25th     

Sunday 26th    
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 

where learning is fun! 

We have had a busy start to the term in Nursery learning each other’s names by playing games together. We 
have harvested our beans and potatoes and enjoyed eating the potatoes for our lunch.   Our topic is: 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As the pictures show, we have had a very busy two weeks in Year One.  We have been learning about 
Ourselves in Science and have had fun labelling the body parts of one of our friends.  We found out about our 
sense of smell, making stinky socks, using herbs and some soap (the latter because they will be decorating 
the classroom for a while!).    In Art, we created a sunflower number line which we will be using during our 
Power Maths lessons.  We have even found some time to play in the quad area and inside the classroom to 
help us settle into Year One and we made a visit to our old Reception classroom where we enjoyed playing 
with our familiar toys and had a catch up with Miss Turner. 
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In our Art lesson in Year 3 we took a line for a walk!  We had to fill the page using one continuous black line 
that didn't cross itself. The challenge was then to fill the spaces created using oil pastels, staying within the 
lines and following the maze-like path. This has created really effective pictures with patches of white 
contrasting with patches of vivid colour. We hope you agree that they look really effective! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 have been finding out about the planets in the Solar System. They know that there are 4 rocky planets, 
Mercury, Venus, Earth and Mars and that there are four gas giants, Jupiter, Saturn, Uranus and Neptune. They 
discovered that the rocky planets are nearer to the sun than the gas giants, but all of the distances involved 
are so large, millions of miles, and so quite hard to imagine.  
 

To solve this problem, they used a standard method to scale down all the distances so that they could be 
represented by numbers of footsteps. One child was the sun, and the others took steps to show where their 
planet would be in relation to the sun and the other planets.  The moon then orbited the earth.  
 

Luckily it was a lovely sunny day. Everyone enjoyed working out the distances and this really helped all the 
class to visualise the solar system and the position of each planet in relation to the sun.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 


